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I have mentioned before about the change to GCSEs, but as we now await the 

Summer results, I thought it would be helpful to recap, and give some more detail. 

In the future, GCSEs will be graded on a new scale of 9 to 1 rather than A* to G, 

with 9 being the highest grade. The new GCSE syllabuses include more 

challenging and knowledge-based content with exams only at the end of the 

course. There is less non-exam assessment too. English Language, English 

Literature and Maths are the first to use the new system in 2017, another 20 

subjects will follow in 2018, with most others changing in 2019. During this 

transition, students will receive a mixture of letter and number grades.  

Although the exams will have to cover a wider, more challenging range of 

content, the exam regulator Ofqual has made it clear that students sitting these 

examinations for the first time will not be disadvantaged. Ofqual has said that 

broadly, the same proportion of students who currently achieve a C and above 

will achieve a grade 4 and above in the new GCSEs. The exam boards will base 

standards on results of 16 year-olds who took previous GCSE qualifications, so 

that it does not disadvantage this yearôs Year 11 students.  

The introduction of the 9-1 system increases the number of higher grades from 

the previous A*- G system. By using 9-1, there are now six different grades from 

4 to 9 rather than four in the old system (A*, A, B, C). As a result, the new grade 

scale will not be directly equivalent to the existing one. However, to be fair to the 

students and to give meaning to the new grades, Ofqual has decided that there 

will be some comparable points between the old grades, and the approach used 

to award them will ensure that in the first year of a new qualification:  

ß broadly the same proportion of pupils will achieve a grade 7 and above as 

currently achieve a grade A and above 

ß broadly the same proportion of pupils will achieve a grade 4 and above as 

currently achieve a grade C and above 

ß broadly the same proportion of pupils will achieve a grade 1 and above as 

currently achieve a grade G and above  

It is important to realise the implications of the fact that the new GCSEs have 

more grades. Whilst it is true to say that the same proportion of candidates will 

get a 4 and above as currently get a C and above, it is not true to say a grade 4 

is directly equivalent to a grade C. This is because of the expanded number of 

grades above a 4. So, a grade 4 represents the bottom two thirds of a grade C, while a grade 5 is the equivalent of the top 

third of grade C and the bottom third of grade B. Because the same proportion of candidates will get a 4 and above as 

currently get a C and above, aiming for 4 and above is equivalent to aiming for C and above. This is, and will remain the level 

that pupils must achieve in order not to be required to continue studying English and Maths post-16. The government has 

defined a grade 4 as a óstandardô pass. Where employers, FE providers and universities currently accept a grade C, we expect 

them to continue recognising a grade 4.  

Similarly, there are three top grades (7, 8 and 9), compared to two at present (A and A*), so the expectation is that fewer 

students will get a grade 9 than previously got an A*.  

Employers, colleges (including Bramcote College) and universities will continue to decide the level of GCSE grades needed to 

meet their individual employment or study requirements. They will need to have realistic expectations of pupils in the first 

cohorts to sit the new, tougher GCSEs when setting entry requirements for work or further study. Employers and colleges will 

also need to recruit the same number of students as previously, so are likely to set their criteria in terms of the equivalence of 

C and above and 4 and above.  

I hope this is helpful. I am grateful to ASCL (Association of School and College Leaders) who have provided a more detailed 

version of this guidance on their website: goo.gl/MKRY5M  
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7th 
Summer Concert 

19:00 - 22:00 

8th 
Summer Fest 

12:00 - 15:00 

Alderman White School Courtyard 

10th 
Graduation Evening 

19:00 - 21:00 

The Bramcote School Hall 

11th 

- 13th 

Mount Cook Activity Centre 

Residential 

11th 

Business Breakfast 

07:30 - 09:00 

Bramcote College 

11th Cultural Cooking Event 

12th 

- 14th 

GCSE Geography Residential 

Aberystwyth 

12th 
Nottinghamshire STEM 

Challenge Day 

12th 
Year 8 Rewards Trip 

Planet Bounce 

13th 

Outstanding Attendance 

Rewards Trip 

Ilkeston Bowling 

13th 
Year 11 Prom 

19:00 - 23:00 

Beeston Fields Golf Club 

14th 
Year 7 Dinosaur Exhibition Visit 

Wollaton Hall 

Please see our websites or login to our free app to 
view a full calendar of events and important dates. 

 

Paul Heery  -  Executive Headteacher 
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Please note, all student lockers at The Bramcote School must be emptied before the summer holidays to allow them to be 

moved up to the Bramcote College site.  Thank you for your co-operation. 

Mrs T Tacey 

C Epvstf Hps Rbsfout 

Building / Creating Positive & Healthy Relationships - Open to parents of all students within the Federation. 

Starts: Wednesday 20th September       Duration: 5 weeks        Time: 5.30 - 7.30 pm       Venue: Alderman White School 

Cost: Ã35 (The first 10 to sign up will be subsidised by Ã10, therefore will pay Ã25). 

Those whose children are in receipt of Free School Meals will be fully funded. Course fees are also free if you are in receipt of 

certain means tested benefits.  Contact Julie.Francis@whpfederation.org for more information. 
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We have recently had a number of complaints from concerned parents regarding other parentsô driving around our sites whilst 

collecting and dropping off students. 

Please be considerate to others and be aware there are children crossing roads and entrances.  A 20mph limit is in force on 

the public roads surrounding The Bramcote School and Bramcote College, and outside Alderman White School at peak times.   

A slower 10mph limit should be observed on our sites. 

RbsfouRbz Rbznfou Rmbo 

I understand how important trips are for students, but on occasions these can be costly and sometimes at short notice. In 

order to support parents with their financial planning, I would like to offer you the opportunity to open a óPayment Planô account 

through ParentPay. Information has been sent home today via your child about how you can access this service. If you would 

like a copy of this, or would like further information, please contact the Finance Department on 0115 9168900 or email 

finance@whpfederation.org. 

Mrs S Lightwing 
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Taster Days And Inductions 

The past three weeks have been a bit different at Alderman White and Bramcote College. 

Summer GCSE and A Level exams have finished and suddenly the students in the 

classrooms and the playground look a bit younger but it's not because our students are 

getting younger, it's because Years 4 and 5 from our feeder primary schools have been 

visiting for taster days and Year 6s have had their induction days. 

Over the past three weeks Year 4s have come for taster mornings to enjoy lessons in subjects as diverse as Modern 

Languages and Business Studies. The Year 4s were followed by Year 5s who came for a whole day to experience a day in the 

life of a secondary school student in our lovely schools. Year 5s had the chance to enjoy Science, Maths, PE and Photography 

to name just a few subjects. It has been brilliant working with Years 4 and 5 and we look forward to seeing them again next 

year! 

This week we've also held our Induction Days, during which Year 6s had their first taste of being Year 7s. Every year we run 

three days of induction for Year 7s to give them the best possible chance to get to know the school, the teachers and the other 

children in their tutor group. This week Year 7s had the chance to study a range of subjects, from PE to Science and 

Photography to Business Studies and across the three days they went from being nervous about the move to secondary 

school, to making new friends and looking quite at home. For The Bramcote School Year 7s it was also a chance to get to 

know our new school site before any of the other year groups do!  

We look forward to starting the new year in September with such super Year 7s. 

Miss J Cooper 

 

PE Department Host Primary Competitions 

The PE department and students have also been very busy this week holding different sporting events for primary schools 

across the borough of Broxtowe.  

On Monday it was the Quad Kids athletics competition, which is open to Years 4 and 5. They have to compete in a sprint, a 

long distance run, a jump and a throw. With four schools attending and all entering at least two teams, there were over 60 

pupils taking part. The event was run by a group of Bramcote School Year 10 students who led all the events and helped the 

event run very smoothly.  

On Wednesday, The Bramcote school hosted 

the largest Broxtowe Primary school event, the 

Bramcote School Dri Tri for Years 4 and 5. This 

is an annual event that has grown over the years 

and this time had over 90 pupils take part. The 

event involves pupils rowing 200m, biking 800m 

on grass and then running 400m.  Once again 

our PE leaders, this time from Year 8 and Year 

9, shone at this event and were a massive credit 

to the school and the PE department.    

Well done to all of those helped to run the sessions and took part. 

Mr R Bateman 



Hjobm Ppujdf - Isbevbujpo 

Graduation at The Bramcote School will take place on Monday 10th July. There will be two ceremonies, one for Years 7 & 9 at 

6.30 pm and one for Years 8,10 & 11 at 8.15pm. 

At Alderman White School , Graduation will take place a week later on Monday 17th July: 6.00 pm for Years 7 & 9, 7.15 pm for 

Year 8, and 8.30 pm for Years 10 & 11. 

Mr K Stephan 
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The FCC had a great experience this week, when we had a joint practice 

with Fresh Harmonies at Friesland School. Thanks very much to the two 

voice coaches, Mel and Caroline for making our time such fun. After 

warming up together we sang some of our current repertoire to each other; 

a pre-prepared song together and finally we all learned a totally new piece 

together. Brilliant! You can also catch us this Saturday at Alderman White's 

Summer Fest.  

If you would like to join the FCC you would be more than welcome. Our 

Autumn practices start on Wednesday 13th September in Alderman 

White's main hall. We have refreshments 3:20 - 3:45, then sing 3:45 - 

4:45pm. All are welcome!         

Ms S Iwanczuk 
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A huge well done to Olivia Thomas-Neher, in Year 9 at Alderman White School, who 

recently won the Young Photographer category in the University of Nottinghamôs 

#BeastsOfUoN photography competition with this photo of a sleeping duck.  Forty one 

photos were shortlisted, and narrowed down to just 7 winners in different categories. 

The other winners can be seen on the Universityôs website: 

nottingham.ac.uk/sustainability/getinvolved/photocomp.aspx 

Well done Olivia! 

Gaby Thomas-Neher 

https://www.nottingham.ac.uk/sustainability/getinvolved/photocomp.aspx

